Obamacare Relief Provisions Congress Should Pursue

Obamacare has led to skyrocketing premiums and declining choices for American families.
Middle-class families, in particular, have seen their premiums and deductibles soar year after
year as a result of the law. Although congressional efforts to provide taxpayer money to prop up
the exchanges is understandable, any such efforts must also provide relief to middle-class
families harmed by the law and protect life. In order to support such efforts, the administration
believes these three policies to provide greater choice and control for middle-class families must
be included:

¢ Increase consumer options of more affordable, flexible insurance coverage by clarifying
that issuers selling short-term, limited-duration insurance may offer renewals of that
coverage to individuals without those individuals going through health underwriting.

e Increase control for middle-class families over their healthcare dollars by expanding
Americans’ access to health savings accounts (HSAs). This will enable middle-class
families to save pre-tax dollars for their healthcare expenses and help put them back in
control of their healthcare. This can be accomplished by raising HSA contribution limits
and allowing HSAs to be integrated with a broader number of plans.

e Modify age-rating requirements to permit premium variation of up to 5:1 in the
individual and small group markets.

In addition to these three policies, any efforts to provide taxpayer money to stabilize the
exchanges must be properly designed so that public dollars do the most good and that ensures all
federal dollars are life-protected. The president also supports congressional efforts to fund and
life-protect Obamacare’s cost-sharing reduction (CSR) payments after 2018. This would lower
premiums for those who purchase their coverage on the exchanges as well as decrease federal
spending due to a reduction in the premium tax credit amounts.



